
Jérémie Voix
LETTER TO THE EDITOR AND PRESIDENT’S RESPONSE

As I have not been attending CAA meetings the last couple 
of years, I appreciate that Canadian Acoustics publishes the 
minutes o f meetings o f  the Board o f Directors and the 
Annual General Meetings. From the October 1998 meetings, 
I note that the CAA has managed to turn around what was 
advertised as a precarious financial situation two-and-a-half 
years ago in Calgary. This was the meeting where we (1) 
raised the membership fees and (2) removed the second 
award year for the Shaw Prize, based on the perception that 
there was insufficient money in the kitty to pay for all the 
good things we wanted to do. I also see that in the past year 
the CAA made a "profit" exceeding $35 per member, 
despite the fact that membership has dropped since we 
raised the fees.

It would appear that the CAA has overshot the mark by 
compounding a positive correction to revenues and a 
negative correction to expenses at the same time, where 
perhaps one o f the two corrections might have sufficed on 
its own. Thankfully, a surplus is much easier to deal with 
than a deficit!

Part of the decrease in expenses can be attributed to the non­
award o f  student and other prizes. My own experience as 
Awards Coordinator (in the past) and Fessenden Award 
Coordinator (current) has taught me that people don't apply 
for these awards if they are not vigorously promoted by the 
CAA. We used to send out a booklet with the awards rules 
and forms along with the December issue of Canadian 
Acoustics; this did not happen in 1997 or 1998.

Now that we have turned things around to the better—at least 
financially speaking—I hope the Executive and Directors 
will be discussing how to apply the surplus. I have some 
suggestions:

1. Vigorously promote our student and postgraduate 
awards;

2. Lower the fees and try to get back some of the members 
we lost; or

3. Generate some new membership benefits.

I agree that the CAA must maintain a solid financial 
footing; however, let us not lose sight o f the goals o f the 
Association.

Sincerely

David M.F. Chapman 
Past President, CAA

I am happy to reply to Dave Chapman's letter as part o f our 
editor's efforts to stimulate our journal. I have to say that I 
agree with many o f Dave's sentiments and that I was one of 
those opposed to the large increase in membership fees in 
1998. However, I think it is necessary to look a little deeper 
to find the real cause o f our problem. At the 1998 meeting 
the executive supported the treasurer's recommendation for 
a modest $5. fee increase. However, the perhaps overly 
enthusiastic, group o f members at the annual general 
meeting insisted on a $15 increase. This was probably not 
necessary to balance our books and was probably not in 
accord with the wishes o f the majority o f the members. The 
bigger issue is therefore, not so much how much money we 
may have, but how do we manage an organisation where the 
typically very small group of members at the annual general 
meeting can send us o f in all directions? I think the answer 
is that major issues such as fee increases and perhaps voting 
for the executive and board members should be decided by 
mail vote.

This would involve changes to our bylaws but even a 
cursory reading o f our bylaws suggests that they are not 
ideally matched to our current mode o f  operation. This 
would be a big job requiring some legal advice but I think it 
is time to take it on. What do you think?

John Bradley 
President, CAA

WHAT' S NEW ?? QUOI DE NEUF ??
Promotions Retirements Promotions Retraites
Deaths Degrees awarded Décès Obtention de diplômes
New jobs Distinctions Offre d'emploi Distinctions
Moves Other news Déménagements Autres nouvelles

Do you have any news that you would like to share Avez-vous des nouvelles que vous aimeriez partager
with Canadian Acoustics readers? If so, send it to: avec les lecteurs de l'Acoustique Canadienne? Si oui,

écrivez-les et envoyer à:

Francine Desharnais, DREA Ocean Acoustics, P.O. Box 1012, Dartmouth NS, Email: desharnais@drea.dnd.ca
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SOUND INTENSITY MADE EASY

Sound intensity in the palm of your hand. With the Hand-held Sound Intensity 

System it's easy for one person in the field to make a sound intensity 

measurement from initial scanning to final, on-the-spot results.

■ ISO/ANSI sound power

■ Noise source location

■ Sound field analysis 

m Building acoustics

■ Automatic guidance and aural feedback

Everything you need to make a measurement, from a sound intensity analyzer 

to chalk for marking are included in the Hand-held Sound Intensity System, all 

neatly packed in a handy and robust carrying case.

Want to know more? Contact your local Brüel&Kjœr sales representative today
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NOW IT'S A ONE-MAN JOB
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